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May Revision/Governor’s Traffic Congestion and Relief Plan
Governor Davis has released the May Revision to the State Budget modifying the Traffic Congestion and Relief Plan as outlined in April.  

The May Revision proposes to forego the issuance of a bond measure and instead implement a pay as you go funding program.  The Governor proposes a five-year transfer of a portion of the revenues from the sales tax on gasoline to a fund specifically designated for projects in the Plan.  This allocation would be combined with general fund allocations to fully fund the Plan.  

A conference committee has been established to address transportation funding, as referenced in a recent legislative brief, and will most likely consider these proposals.  Both the Senate and Assembly Budget Committees will also consider the Governor’s budget over the coming weeks.  

Staff will continue to inform the Board of developments in the budget deliberation process.

AB 769 (Margett) El Monte Busway
AB 769 was approved by the Senate Transportation Committee today by a vote of 8-1.  This bill was recently amended to reinstate the three-person per vehicle requirement on the El Monte Busway between the hours of 5:00-9:00 a.m. and 4:00-7:00 p.m.  Last year, SB 63 reduced the minimum occupant limit on the El Monte Busway from three persons to two persons per vehicle.  AB 769 would reinstate the three-person per vehicle requirement.  Senator Solis, the author of SB 63, has been added as a principal co-author of AB 769.  It is expected that an urgency clause will be added to the bill in Senate Appropriations.
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SB 1101 (Murray)
SB 1101, the measure on transit zones in Los Angeles County, has been scheduled for a hearing in Assembly Appropriations Committee on May 24.  There have been no amendments to the bill since August of last year.   A substantially identical bill, SB 372, was vetoed by the Governor last year.
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